FACIL ITATING COORDINATION IN AGRICULTURAL EDUCATION - 5

        MARCH, 2013, SUMMARY OF ACTIVITIES FOR DEAN DITTMAR
I.  ON SITE ASSISTANCE – SCHOOLS –7

COUNTY PARTNERSHIPS - 0
SCHOOLS –Benton, Hamilton County-McLeansboro, Norris City-Omaha-Enfield(NCOE), North Clay- Louisville, Red Bud, Red Hill-Bridgeport, Wayne City
COUNTY PARTNERSHIPS –
II.  PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT WORKSHOPS PRESENTED – 4
    PARTICIPANTS – 69
Teaching AgriScience Presentations, Women in Agriculture Conference, SIU-Carbondale(3)  - 52
Ag Careers, Curriculum, and Resources Workshop, Guidance Counselors, Norris City - 17
III.  MEETINGS/CONVENTIONS/CONFERENCES ATTENDED – 6
FCAE Staff Meeting, Springfield(2 days)
St. Louis AgriBusiness Club Meeting and Professional Development, St. Louis, MO
Website Meeting Conference Call with Possible New Website Company
Project GROW Meeting with O+B AgriBusiness, St. Louis, MO

St. Louis Science Center Agriculture Exhibit Advisory Council meeting, St. Louis, MO

IV.  MILES TRAVELED – Auto:  1295
V.  OTHER ACTIVITIES - 13
Assisted College Faculty in Obtaining and Entering Data into the Database

Observed SIUC Student Teachers – Samantha Sweppy
Set-up Teach Ag Display for Women in Agriculture Conference, Carbondale
Attended District 5 FFA Proficiency Award Judging, Benton

Organized, Prepared for, and Presented the District 5 Agriscience Fair, Benton
Sent Thank You Notes to Judges for Assisting with Agriscience Fair
Sent Email Message to 21 Students Interested in Teaching AgEd from Women in Ag Conference

Managed and Maintained the Website
Assisted Schools with Teacher Vacancies
Assisted Schools and Teachers with Budget Reductions
Wrote and Sent Email Messages/Updated Email Addresses on the Listserv

Completed Monthly Reports

Sent Teacher and Individual Informational Requests
VI.  COMMENTARY

The district agriscience fair participation was up this year by over 40%.  Thank you to Syngenta and Barry Beaupre for sponsoring this event.  State of Illinois potential funding reductions have caused some programs to be reduced to one-half time.   Taking time at a staff meeting to look in depth at myCAERT and the quiz questions was time well spent.  We do have an issue with the assessments(quiz questions) as they are not a good representation of the lesson plans.  The Women in Agriculture conference was well attended.  I was very pleased with the representation and assistance of female agriscience teachers in district 5.
